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MIDDLE BARTON SCHOOL

27 Church Lane, Middle Barton, Chipping Norton,

Oxfordshire, OX7 7BX. Tel/Fax: 01869 340522

Headteacher.2151@middle-barton.oxon.sch.uk

Headteacher: Lynn Barnes
MINUTES OF THE GOVERNING BODY MEETING HELD IN SCHOOL
TUESDAY 30th JUNE 2009 AT 5PM.

Present
Chris Brock(Chair for this meeting), Lynn Barnes, John James, Jackie Wood, Andrew Henderson, Sheila Tumman, Bill Lawrie, Rosemary Wharton, John Madden, Sarah Jones, Theresa Collins, Richard Kennell ( from 5.30), Nikki Curry (from 5.50)
In attendance
 Ruth Morrison (LA Clerk covering for Sue Hatzigeorgiou)
 In view of the late arrival of Mr Kennell Mr Brock chaired this meeting. Mr Brock welcomed Mrs Morrison to the meeting. The meeting was quorate.
1
APOLOGIES
1.1
Mr G Cawte, apologies received and accepted. Mr H Poulton, no apologies received.
2
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
2.1
There were no declarations of conflicts of interest. Sheet attached
3
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 5-5-09
3.1
The spelling of Grant Cawte’s name was corrected on page 1. With this amendment the minutes were agreed and signed as an accurate record of the meeting.
4
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF 5-5-09 NOT COVERED LATER ON THE AGENDA
4.1
Governors agreed that the name of the clerk be recorded in future minutes.
4.2
Governor Evaluation session (minute 16) – This is to be carried out separately from a governing body meeting. This will take place in September. 
Governors agreed to defer item 5 until the arrival of Mr Kennell.

6
HEADTEACHER’S REPORT
6.1
The Headteacher presented the previously circulated report highlighting the key points; governors asked questions. 

i) Names of members of staff have been omitted to maintain confidentiality.


ii) Letters have been sent to parents regarding classes for September; there has been no negative feedback. 

iii) Governors asked that their congratulations are passed onto Laura Steptoe for the positive feedback received following the two LA visits to the Foundation Stage this term.

iv) ICT – Mr Brock gave information on the installation of laptops.  Mr Brock, Kate Moore and Colin Hobard (ICT technician) have investigated quotes received for the laptops with wireless network points in two classroom areas. Mr Brock gave technical details. The operating system will be Windows XP. Mr Brock will contact Mr Hobard and Ms Moore regarding an alternative to the ‘shiny screens’ contained in the quote.











ACTION MR BROCK

v) Existing ICT suite – The Headteacher will consult with the School Council for their views on what to do with the existing suite. One possibility is using it as a reference area with half the computers remaining and moving the library into the suite.












     ACTION HEADTEACHER

vi) Software – Ms Moore is investigating current software to determine current usage and which packages will be compatible with Window 7 in the future.

vii) A quote is awaited for work on the outdoor classroom. Replacing the paving with a tarmac path will give disabled access to the stage and sandpit. The Headteacher is meeting with Occupational to discuss additional requirements for disabled access.
Mr Kennell arrived at 5.30pm.


viii) The Headteacher invited governors to the end of term events:-


a) Launch of Let’s Get Cooking Thursday 9th July



b) KS2 performance of The Tempest, 13th July at 7pm, 14th at 2pm and 7pm



c) Y6 Leavers Assembly 17th at 9.15am.
5
REPORT ON STAFF MEETINGS LOOKING AT SCHOOL DEVELPOMENT PLAN, INCLUDING FOLLOW UP OF DISCUSSIONS ON INVOLVEMENT OF PARENTS AND THE WIDER COMMUNITY IN THE SCHOOL.
5.1
The Headteacher gave information regarding the planned contents of the SDP as detailed in the Headteacher’s report. Mr Kennell and the Headteacher are attending a training session on ways to best develop the SDP on 10th July. Governors discussed and agreed that the SDP does not have to be timed to coincide with the start of an academic year and it may be best to time it with agreement of the budget.
Ms Curry arrived at 5.50pm
5.2
The meeting broke into three groups to discuss engagement and integration of the wider community in the SDP. Groups considered volunteers, skills and the curriculum. Groups then each gave their feedback to the whole governing body for discussion:-


i) Volunteers. The need for someone to take on the role of co-ordinating volunteer was discussed and whether this should be a member of staff or volunteer.  Time restraints could be an issue for a member of staff, additional time may be required. The co-ordinator would liaise between staff and volunteers. Governors agreed a) the finance committee investigates resources to finance the role and b) Mr Kennell and the Headteacher meet following consultation with staff. ACTION MR KENNELL, HEADTEACHER

ii) Skills. As a result of there having been no response to advertisements in The Bulletin and Dawn Free Press for volunteers to come into school the group suggested a more personal approach. Governors acknowledged that some potential volunteers may be reluctant to speak to a large group of children. It was suggested that a) children could prepare questions for volunteers to answer, b) volunteers could come into school in small groups and work with small groups and c) visits could be arranged around themes.

iii) Curriculum. The group suggested ways to aid Gifted and Talented pupils by a) using volunteers to coach them in areas such as music, art and leading groups to enter competitions and b) arranging specialist visits to museums and laboratories.
5.3
The following additional points were raised:-


i) It would be helpful if parents were given access to the Virtual Learning Platform and teacher resources.


ii) The remit of the co-ordinator could cover CRB checks and induction for volunteers.


iii) Parents with presentation skills would be a valuable resource to give feedback to pupils.

Mr James withdrew from the meeting at 6.45pm

5.4
Governors discussed and agreed to set the objective that ‘By this time next year we will have ten hours worth of volunteers work in school’.

7
GOVERNOR MONITORING REPORTS
7.1
SEAL. As the report had not been circulated governors agreed this item be held over until the next meeting. 
7.2 
SEN. As the report had not been circulated governors agreed this item be held over until the next meeting. 

7.3
Monitoring Prompt Sheet. Governors agreed to accept the changes recommend by Ms Wharton in response to the email circulated by Mr Kennell.

8
REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES
8.1
Finance Committee – The committee arranged a meeting for Tuesday 14th July at 6.30pm. Mr Madden will confirm this date by email and circulate an agenda.










      ACTION MR MADDEN
8.2
Premises Committee – The minutes of the meeting held on 23-6-09 had been circulated.  Mr Henderson reported concerns regarding two surveys:-


a) An electrical survey by Dark and Taylor dated 19th March 2008 identified 17 urgent items. The committee requested a second opinion which was carried out by Simon Day. This identified 3 urgent items; an RCD not working, water heaters tripping and drainage of the outdoor area. The water heaters have now been turned off. The Headteacher will investigate if planning permission is required to remove the trees causing drainage problems.








   ACTION HEADTEACHER

b) A structural survey was carried out by Mouchel Parkman on 5th May 2009. Governors expressed concern that the report will not be ready until January 2010.

8.3
Curriculum Committee – The minutes of the meeting held on 17-6-09 had been circulated. The committee have reviewed the Teaching and Learning policy which will come into effect in September 2009.

8.4
Personnel Committee – Governors noted the minutes of the meeting held on 5-6-09 previously circulated. Mrs Wharton tabled a list from the clerk of required policies to each of the committee chairs. Governors agreed that committees can approve and sign policies delegated to them. Copies will be sent to all governors. Mr Brock is investigating putting policies on the web-site.



ACTION MR BROCK
9
HEALTH AND SAFETY GOVERNOR REPORT

9.1
Ms Jones informed governors that there were no Health and Safety matters to report.
10
SEN GOVERNOR REPORT
10.1
 Governors agreed that in the absence of Mr Poulton this item be held over until the next meeting 
11
CHILD PROTECTION REPORT
11.1
Ms Tumman informed governors that there were no Child Protection Matters to report.
12
GOVERNOR TRAINING
12.1
Mr Madden informed the governing body that no governors have attended any training since the last meeting.
12.2
The Headteacher gave information on Modern Governor which is an e-learning service to which the school subscribes. Governors are asked to look at the website www.moderngovernor.com before the next meeting. 

ACTION ALL GOVERNORS
13
MEMBERSHIP OF THE GOVERNING BODY AND SUCCESSION PLANNING
13.1
Mr Kennell drew governors’ attention to the present situation regarding the role of chairman and vice chairman, which run from January to December. There are currently 2 vice chairmen. Mr Kennel’s term of office as a governor ends in March 2010. A new vice chairman is needed for January. Governors are asked to consider this for the
 next meeting.
14
GOVERNING BODY EVALUATION

14.1
Governors agreed that this Mr Kennel arranges this for September as an additional meeting. 








ACTION MR KENNELL
15
MEETINGS PROGRAMME FOR 2009/10
15.1
Governors agreed to follow the same pattern of meetings as this year, on Tuesdays rotating the time between 5pm and 7pm. The next meeting will be on Tuesday 22nd September 2009 at 7pm, further dates will be set at that meeting.

17
ITEMS FOR INCLUSION ON THE NEXT AGENDA

17.1
There are currently two school web sites. Governors agreed that Mr Brock investigates removing one and reports back at the next meeting.
 

ACTION MR BROCK
17.2
Partnership Development – Headteacher

17.3
The Headteacher asked governors to think about articles in The Oxfordshire Governor publication and what is being done in Middle Barton. 
17.4
The finance committee will consider the results of the minibus investigation.









ACTION FINANCE COMMITTEE
Mr Kennell thanked governors for their work over the last year.
The meeting closed at 7.25pm
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